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Friends, Fun and 
Memories Ahead!

More than 100 of our 1967 
DePauw classmates and their guests 
have already registered to attend our 
fantastic “once in a lifetime” 50th 
reunion June 7-11, 2017! And we 
want you to join with us!

Check out our very own Class 
of 1967 webpage at depauw.edu/
alumni/classes/1967 for fun photos 
and videos about our DePauw years 
together and beyond, who is already 
registered to attend, how to register 
… and the engaging program 
of activities and events that are 
available during our 50th reunion.

Your 50th reunion committee 
has worked enthusiastically since 
last year to develop “YOU” oriented 
50th reunion days and nights 
together on the DePauw campus 
and downtown Greencastle. 

If you can’t make all four days, 
then we hope you will come for as 
many as you can, because each day 
is packed with special Class of 1967 
times together.

Call or email any of us on the 
reunion committee or DePauw staff 
with questions.

We look forward to being with 
you in Greencastle in June for an 
unforgettable time together!
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THE BEAT GOES ON
1967 2017

Greg Mutz ’67 announced as Class Speaker
Gregory T. Mutz is the Chairman 

and CEO of AMLI Residential 
Partners, LLC; a Chicago based real 
estate company he co-founded in 1980 
that was originally named AMLI 
Realty Co.  In 1993, AMLI Realty 
split into two companies – AMLI 
Residential Properties Trust and AMLI 
Commercial Properties Trust.   AMLI 
Residential Properties Trust became a 
public company in 1994 (NYSE:AML).  
AMLI Commercial Property Trust was 
financed as a private REIT by a number 

of institutional capital sources, and in 2001 was acquired by a JV between 
CalPERS and Panattoni Development Company.  In 2006, AMLI Residential 
was acquired by PRIME Property Fund, an institutional core real estate fund 
managed by Morgan Stanley Real Estate.

Greg was an officer with White, Weld & Co., a New York-based investment 
banking firm (1976-78), and associated with Mayer Brown (1973-76), 
a Chicago-based international law firm. He received a B.A. degree from 
DePauw University in 1967, served in Vietnam as in Infantry Lieutenant 
(1968-69), and a J.D. degree from the University of Michigan Law School in 
1973. 

As a DePauw student, Greg was a member of Phi Delta Theta Fraternity, 
Student Government, and was a premier swimmer, earning over 360 points 
during four years of varsity competition. During that time he set 13 school 
records, five pool records, and six Indiana Collegiate Conference marks. He 
was three times the team’s MVP, gaining NCAA All-American honors in 
1966-67.

Don’t forget to visit our Class of 1967 webpage to 
register and for the latest 50th reunion details!

www.depauw.edu/alumni/classes/1967
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Peter T. Allen
Sally Hauck Allen
Diane E. Anderson
Connie Weimer Asbury
Donald B. Aslan
Constance Nagle Bachert
Frederick E. Bachert
William J. Baier
Dennis L. Barrett
Sally Crowden Barrett
Richard M. Beaty
Connie Campbell Berry
Robert E. Blessing
Elizabeth Witler Bosin
Charles L. Briggs
Wendy E. Browder
Edward H. Brown
William D. Bucher
Patricia Schrage Burgess
Jill Vance Buroker
Kay Koontz Burrier
Sally Mills Butzin
Andrea Caperell-Grant
Larry E. Carden
John T. Casey
Mary Zeluff Chandler
A. Claire Childress
Ann Barrow Cook
H. Groves Cooke III
Harry C. Dees Jr.
Patricia Johnson Doerr
Jaclyn Sehrt Doty
James W. Dutton
Robert W. Emmaus
Martin F. Farrell
Elizabeth Bowerman Foster
Gerald T. Frazier
Charles M. Gadd Jr.
Joseph M. Gardewin
John P. Godwin
William O. Goodman
Carole Thorlton Gorsich
Karen Coburn Gottschall
Tim A. Grodrian
Joseph A. Guirreri
Helen Otterman Guisler
Stephen W. Hadley
Richard A. Hall
Victoria Mayfield Hall
R. Randolph Hatch
Robert E. Hausner
Robert O. Hausser
William A. Hazleton

David C. Hinshaw
Jack M. Hogan
Nancy J. Holsapple
R. David Hoover
Suzanne Anderson Hoover
Heidi Schultz Huizenga
John H. Huneke III
Diane E. Ireson
Jeanne Lowery Jackson
Jean Gossard James
Brenda Dunfield Johnson
David C. Johnson
Kay E. Johnson
Larry A. Junod
D. Thomas Katchka
Thomas E. Kerr III
Connie Wilson Kessler
Clare Kirby
William Finley Klaas
Kay Daugherty Klunder
Nina Shields Koelpin
Patricia Nicewander Krieg
Everett E. Landen
Linda Brookes Lanier
Albert H. Larson III
Benjamin F. Lehman III
Jeannine Buchanan Lish
C. Seelye Burr Longnecker
Delos N. Lutton
Janice Biedron Lutton
Michael C. Maeder
Susan Steele Marquez
Catherine Hein Martin
Stephen R.S. Martin
Lexy C. McCulloch
Pamela A. McKee
Jeffrey W. McMurtrey
Purdie D. Meissner
Lynn Belknap Metcalf
Thomas L. Metz
Ronald S. Miller
Susan Dohrmann Moore
Barbara Trimble Mortimore
Robert H. Mulford
Gregory T. Mutz
Marcia Jensen Nelson
Wayne L. Nelson
Nancy DeCosted Niehaus
Diane Best Nosek
Susan Kuhl Nowlin
John W. O’Neil Jr.
Pamela Siemering O’Neil
Kent C. Ober

Jody Schoenwetter Orthey
Robert W. Orthey
Dean C. Osterling
William S. Parker
F. Garret Pfleeger
Marcia Swearingen Pfleeger
JoAnn Russell Plenge
Barbara Lewellen Powell
Suzette Rawlings Powell
Mark S. Raynes
James A. Readey
Merle Butler Rose III
Beth Ritter Schermer
Daniel L. Schermer
Martha Deckman Schlauch
Gary W. Schlegel
Kara Knight Schmitt
Daniel S. Smith
Martha Kuenzli Smith
Elizabeth Swan Snively
Ralph E. Spelbring
Gustav E. Staahl Jr.
Ann Pate Stanchina
John H. Staples
Barbara Creel Stephenson
Craig R. Stokely
Judith Fernald Sturmer
Nancy Stewart Surber
Linda Erf Swift
James M. Taylor
Karen M. Taylor
Thomas R. Teegarden
John A. Thomas
Thomas R. Trager
Phyllis Manring Truesdell
Jane Kenney Turnbull
William H. Watson
Peter C. Welles
Alan K. Wells
Lee Zink White
Blanche Hester Wicke
Dianne Senger Williams
Sue Palmer Wise
Charlotte A. Wytias
Linda Harris Young
Steven J. Young

Thank you to our donors
Our gifts to DePauw provide the students who come after us with the same 

(and better) great experiences, scholarships, and environment for learning that we 
had in 1967. We would like to thank the following classmates who have made a 
gift as part of our reunion class giving effort this year (as of April 5, 2017).

50th Reunion 
Reservations … 
There’s Still Time!
We’re less than two months away 
until our 50th reunion celebration! 
If you have not already done so, 
we encourage you to make your 
reservations as soon as possible. 
Registration for Alumni Reunion 
Weekend can be completed in three 
ways: 

MAIL: Paper registration forms 
were sent to the Class of 1967 in 
March and are also enclosed for 
your convenience. Completed forms 
should be mailed to: 
   DePauw University 
   Bartlett Alumni House 
   411 E. Seminary St. 
   P.O. Box 37 
   Greencastle, IN 46135-0037 

ONLINE: Online registration is the 
most convenient method to complete 
your reservation and is available 
through May 26. Please visit 
depauw.edu/alumni/classes/1967 to 
register today!

PHONE: Reservations can also be 
made by calling the Office of Alumni 
Engagement toll-free at 877-658-
2586.

Questions? Contact the Office of 
Alumni Engagement at 877-658-
2586.

100
Classmates and friends have already 
registered for our 50th Reunion 
celebration! Make your reservations 
today.
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Last chance to 
complete our Class 
Questionnaire

We encourage you to complete 
our class survey today and share 
your views about your experiences 
at DePauw and how they’ve 
impacted where you are today!

All submissions must be 
received by Friday, May 13, so 
be sure to visit our website to 
access the online questionnaire at 
depauw.edu/alumni/classes/1967. 
This is your last chance and we 
want to hear from you!

What to Wear?
We’ve been asked by several 

classmates what the attire is for 
our reunion celebration. Our 
answer will always be “whatever 
you feel most comfortable in.” As 
you know, the summer months in 
Greencastle can get rather warm, 
so we encourage you to check the 
weather forecast, so you can dress 
accordingly. An umbrella may also 
be helpful for shading the sun 
and/or rain.

Our evening events do not 
require formal attire, but many 
choose to dress in “resort casual” 
wear (polos, khaki pants, fun 
blouse, casual skirt or dress, etc.). 
If you are more comfortable in 
another type of clothing, please 
wear what makes you happy!

Inside activities will be in air-
conditioned facilities, so if you 
naturally get chilly, please bring a 
sweater or light jacket to ensure 
comfort. 

Questions? Contact the Office 
of Alumni Engagement at  
877-658-2586.

General Information
•	 Complimentary water, soft 

drinks, coffee and protein bars 
are available in the lobby of 
Humbert Hall to all members/
guests of the Class of 1967 
through the duration of our stay. 

•	 All rooms have a closet (or 
wardrobe), at least one single 
bed, a desk, a chair, a dresser 
and a bookshelf for each guest. 
Residence hall rooms are 
carpeted and also have blinds. 

•	 Linens, pillows and 
wastebaskets will be provided; 
however, we encourage you to 
bring any items that will ensure 
your stay is comfortable (i.e. 
extra blanket, pillow, sweatshirt, 
socks, etc). The dorm rooms can 
get rather chilly at night, so be 
sure to pack accordingly.

•	 Televisions and computers are 
not provided, but wireless access 
is available if you wish to bring 
a smartphone, laptop, or tablet 
device.

•	 There are separate community 
bathrooms for both men and 
women on each floor.

50th Reunion Class Headquarters and Lodging: 
Humbert Hall

Humbert Hall will serve as the Class of 1967 headquarters and lodging 
space for our 50th reunion. For those classmates who are planning to stay in 
Humbert Hall, we’ve included some helpful lodging information below.

Items you should consider 
bringing (in addition to your 
usual necessities):
•	 Shower caddy and shower 

shoes
•	 Robe or Cover up 
•	 Towels (towels are provided 

for each guest, but they are 
small, so you may want to 
consider bringing your own 
as well).

•	 Hangers
•	 Alarm Clark
•	 Reading light
•	 Blow Dryer
•	 Extra Pillow
•	 Extra Blanket 
•	 Small mirror if you prefer to 

get ready in your room. 

Additional questions or 
concerns about Humbert 
Hall? Contact Erica Riley at 
ericariley@depauw.edu or  
765-658-4255.

1967: Toppers – $0.25
2017: Fluttering Duck – $3

Cost of a PBR

Cost of a large pizza
1967: from the Leaning Tower – $1.10
2017: from Pizza Hut – $7.99-$10.99
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Schedule of Events
The schedule below highlights many of the events taking place during our 50th reunion celebration. While we’re 

delighted to provide group programs that reflect our class experiences as a whole, we want you to feel free to take 
advantage of meeting in smaller groups, with friends etc., at whatever time is most convenient for you. 

A complete schedule of events for Alumni Reunion Weekend is available by visiting www.depauw.edu/alumni/reunion.

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 7

Reunion Registration
Humbert Hall, Lobby
3-7 p.m.

50th Reunion Hospitality Suite
Humbert Hall, Lobby
3-10 p.m.

50th Reunion Reception and Dinner
Emison Building and Museum
6-8 p.m.		

THURSDAY, JUNE 8

50th Reunion Hospitality Suite
Humbert Hall
7 a.m.-10 p.m.			 

Reunion Registration
Emison Building and Museum
9 a.m.-7 p.m.               

Walking Campus Tour
Emison Building and Museum 
9 a.m.	

50th Reunion Brunch
The Janet Prindle Institute for Ethics
11-12:15 p.m.

50th Reunion Programming and 
Celebration of Life Service
The Janet Prindle Institute for Ethics
12:30-2:30 p.m.		

Narrated Campus Tour by Shuttle
Departs from Humbert Hall Shuttle Stop
3:30-4:30 p.m.

50th Reunion Reception with 
President D. Mark McCoy
The Elms
6:30-8:30 p.m.		

50th Reunion Afterglows
McKim Observatory and Tap House 24
9-11 p.m.

FRIDAY, JUNE 9

50th Reunion Hospitality Suite
Humbert Hall
7 a.m.-10 p.m.	

50th Reunion Breakfast 
Green Center for Performing Arts
8:30-9:45 a.m.

Reunion Registration
Emison Building and Museum 
9 a.m.-9 p.m.               	

Alzheimer’s: A New Beginning 
Jim ’67 and Geri Taylor
Green Center for Performing Arts
10-11:15 a.m.		

Class of 1967 Photo
Lilly Center, Neal Fieldhouse
11:45 a.m.

50th Reunion Lunch: “DePauw 
through the Years”
Ken Owen ’82, executive director of 
media relations            
The Inn at DePauw
12:30-1:30 p.m.			 

Student Panel on DePauw Today
Green Center for Performing Arts
2-3 p.m.

University Update with President  
D. Mark McCoy
Memorial Student Union Building
3:30-4:45 p.m.               

All-Alumni Cocktail Hour
Hoover Hall
5-6 p.m.                    

All-Alumni Dinner and Celebration of 
Alumni Achievement 
East College Lawn
6-9 p.m.                    

50th Reunion Afterglow
Music on the Square
9-11 p.m.		

Downtown Block Party 
Sponsored by Old National Bank
Indiana Street
9-11 p.m.

SATURDAY, JUNE 10

50th Reunion Hospitality Suite
Humbert Hall
7 a.m.-10 p.m.		

Reunion Registration
Emison Building and Museum:  
7 a.m.-3 p.m.
Bartlett Alumni House:  
3 p.m.-7 p.m.

DePauw Challenge 5k Fun Run/Walk
Nature Park
7-9 a.m.

50th Reunion Continental Breakfast
Humbert Hall
7-9 a.m.		

A Special Breakfast for members of 
The Washington C. DePauw Society 
and the DePauw Legacy Society 
Hoover Hall
8-9:15 a.m.

Alumni College: “Happiness: The Art of 
Living with Peace, Confidence and Joy”
Douglas Smith ’68
Memorial Student Union Building
9:30-10:30 a.m.		

Gather and Line Up for 50th Reunion 
Procession into Meharry Hall
Memorial Student Union Building, 
Campus Living Room
10:30-11 a.m.		

(Continued on page 5.)
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Convocation of Alumni 
East College
11 a.m.-Noon		

All-Alumni Picnic Lunch
East College Lawn
Noon                           	

Legacy and Estate Planning Lunch 
Location: TBD
12:15-1:15 p.m.		

Living Unit Open Houses/Gatherings
1-4 p.m.		

Archives and Special Collections 
Open House
Roy O. West Library
1-3 p.m. 		

Alumni College: “Panama Canal: 
Past, Present and Future”
Christopher E. Ottsen ’92
Green Center for Performing Arts
1:30-2:30 p.m.		

Nursing Alumni Open House
Julian Science & Mathematics Center
2-4 p.m.				 

Alumni College with Nancy Ford 
Charles ’57 and Gretchen Kiger Cryer ’57  
Green Center for Performing Arts
2:45-3:45 p.m.

50th Reunion Class Reception and 
Dinner
Hoover Hall
6-8:30 p.m.		

All-Alumni Reception and 
Entertainment
East College Lawn
8-11 p.m.		

SUNDAY, JUNE 11

50th Reunion Continental Breakfast
Humbert Hall
7-9 a.m.		

Drive-Thru Housing Check-Out and 
Key Return
Hoover Gates, Anderson Street
8-11 a.m.

Tom Schuck ’72 presents on “Unintended 
Disinheritance” 

Join us at ARW for a special presentation by Thomas R. Schuck ’72, a 
partner in the law firm of Taft Stettinius & Hollister LLP in Cincinnati, 
Ohio. After graduating from DePauw with a degree in English and history, 
Tom received an M.A. from the University of Kent in Canterbury, England, 
as a Rotary International Fellow. He then went on to earn a law degree from 
Harvard University. 

Tom’s career as an attorney has been marked by numerous accomplishments 
and honors. Returning to DePauw this summer for his own 45th reunion, he 
has graciously agreed to discuss estate planning with fellow alumni at a lunch 
session on Saturday, June 10th. 

Specifically, Tom will discuss the many ways in which estate plans can fail to 
meet their objectives. “You should know that if you do not plan or your plans 
go awry,” he points out, “the state will determine what happens to your assets 
after your death.”

“Careful planning will help avoid unintended consequences with your 
estate,” Tom adds. This luncheon presentation promises to be a thought-
provoking exploration of how to fine-tune estate planning for the sake of our 
heirs and of the charities we hope to support.

Join the DePauw Legacy Society 
Have you made a provision for DePauw in your estate plan? Have you been 

considering it? 
In addition to counting as part of The 50th Reunion Class Gift, your 

documented estate gift will qualify you for membership in the DePauw Legacy 
Society. The society is a collection of alumni who have made a lifetime pledge 
to DePauw through their philanthropy. 

Estate giving (also known as “planned giving”) has long been a bedrock for 
American higher education. At DePauw, such gifts are an investment in our 
future, providing for students who may have yet to be born. 

If you are interested in exploring estate gift possibilities, or would like to 
document such a gift for membership in the DePauw Legacy Society and 
inclusion in The 50th Reunion Class Gift, please contact Eric D. Motycka, 
director of legacy and estate planning, at 765-658-4216 or by email at 
ericmotycka@depauw.edu.

Cost of hamburger
1967: The Satellite – $0.15
2017: McDonald’s – $1

1967: Von Castle – $0.50
2017: Ashley Square Cinema – $6

Cost of a movie ticket

(Continued from page 4.)
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Preview of the 
buildings hosting our 
50th Reunion

1.	To kick off our reunion 
festivities, we will have 
dinner in the Emison Building 
and Museum on Wednesday, 
June 7.

2.	The Janet Prindle Institute for 
Ethics is our home for the day 
on Thursday, June 8.

3.	On the evening of Thursday, 
June 8, our Class of 1967 
reception will take place at 
The Elms, home of President 
Mark McCoy.

4.	We will gather at the Green 
Center for Performing Arts 
for breakfast on Friday, June 
9 followed by a presentation 
featuring classmate Jim ’67 
and Geri Taylor in Thompson 
Recital Hall. 

5.	Hoover Hall will play host 
to our class reception and 
dinner on Saturday, June 10.

6.	Humbert Hall will serve as 
our class headquarters and 
lodging space for our 50th 
reunion.


